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Chapter 1888 A Pond of Spring Water 

When normal people hear the rules of this level, they are afraid that their hearts will 
bloom long ago. 

Especially in the realm of Wiliam, if you want to go further, some people will not be able 
to do it for the rest of their lives. 

Now, there is a great opportunity in front of them. As long as they are forgetful and 
loveless, they can get it at their fingertips. This is something that many people cannot 
envy. 

The people standing outside the door, although they couldn’t get in, almost had their 
ears attached to the door, looking like they were eating melons with great interest. 

“What washes away peace of mind?” 

“Bullshit, it’s clearly a New Year’s Eve?” 

“What did I hear about washing apples? Did we hear a sentence?” 

Several old men clawed at the door and whispered, and Su Emei heard a black line 
behind him. 

A bunch of nasty things, and the ears are like this when they are old? 

The back of the ear is not worthy of eating melon, okay? 

Although he looks like he is working hard and eating melons, he is completely different! 

“It’s clearly to purify the love, you can pass the test, and you can improve your realm!” 
Su Emei couldn’t stand it anymore, and couldn’t help yelling at them. 

Don’t worry about eating melons. 

Hearing this, several old men were dumbfounded. 

Then one of the eyes turned red. 

“F*ck! The idiots in the world are not human! There is such a good thing to hide from us 
and not tell us!” 

“Scumbag! I spurn him with my real name!” 



“I really want to go in, what should I do? Anyway, what kind of love do I have when I’m 
alone? Will this pass allow me to survive?” 

A group of old men, the ghost knows how long they have been stuck in the current 
realm. 

Hearing such a good thing, each one’s eyes were red with urgency, and their hearts 
angrily reprimanded the mortal world. 

Only Elder Dongfeng seemed to be calmer, “Hmph, all of you are going to be put into 
the coffin, what else do you need to do? I think it’s best to leave it to Wiliam. At a young 
age, I’m optimistic about him!” 

When they heard it, they nodded immediately, “Yeah, it’s better to leave this opportunity 
to young people.” 

“I really envy Wiliam. He passed the third level with ease. If luck comes, he can’t stop 
it.” 

They were talking there one by one, as if the ending had been destined to be so perfect. 

However, Su Emei frowned, feeling extremely bitter in her heart. 

Did you pass this level easily? 

Wrong, terribly wrong! 

This level is easy for normal people. 

But for Wiliam, it was undoubtedly the difficulty of ascending to the sky. 

This group of people may not know about Wiliam’s past. 

But those who know him know that Wiliam is really infatuated. 

Su Emei still remembers that when Wiliam returned to Cang Mang Continent, he saw 
the terrifying expression on Feng Xue when he was suffering. 

Especially after returning, Wiliam pacified one case with one foot, just to avenge Feng 
Xue’s hatred. 

Su Emei also knew a lot about Wiliam from Lin Jiang’s mouth. 

The wind and snow was a bright white moonlight in Wiliam’s heart. 

It is also a threshold that he cannot cross. 



It’s easier said than done to make Wiliam Wangqing loveless… 

Wiliam, Wiliam, you can easily pass the first two levels. 

How are you going to deal with this… 

And Wiliam fell into contemplation after hearing the words of the idiot in the world. 
The thing that the pie fell from the sky was a meteorite from the sky to him. 

Is there really such a magical pool of water in the washing pool? 

Is it really forgetful and loveless to enter the pool? 

The mortal idiot didn’t seem to see the hesitation in Wiliam’s heart, and he continued to 
say lightly: “Go, before you go, there is a pot of tea on the table, you can taste it calmly. 
I love tea all my life, this pot of tea, every time I go. Once someone fails to break 
through the level, I will take it out and drink a few sips. But this time, I admit defeat, so 
this tea is counted as my invitation to you.” 

In the heart of the mortal idiot, he has long since admitted defeat. 

After all, Wiliam had already passed the two most difficult levels with ease. 

The third pass is to give him welfare. 

“Does the water in this pool really wash away your feelings as soon as you enter it?” 
Wiliam hesitated and asked. 

The idiot senior seemed to be stunned. After a while, he said: “No, the water in the pool 
is only helpful for people to forget their feelings and love, as long as you relax and enjoy 
it.” 

Hearing this, Wiliam breathed a sigh of relief. 

so… 

Wiliam walked to the table and poured a cup of tea. 

The aroma of tea is overflowing. 

After Wiliam finished drinking a cup of tea, he slowly walked towards the Qingqing Pool. 

The washing pool is not big, just enough to accommodate one person in it. 

Wiliam slowly immersed his body in the pool water, only to feel a cold feeling penetrated 
into his heart. 



In the pool, Wiliam gradually became confused after a while. 

It seems that the cup of tea is intoxicating, and it also seems to be the heart of this pool 
of water. 

His brain slowly relaxed. 

It seems that something is being slowly soaked and diluted by this pool of water. 

Is this what you call a wash? 

Wiliam thought silently in his heart, and gradually closed his eyes. 

Wash the love pool, then let’s wash it. 

Wash my Wiliam’s unchanging heart. 

Wash me, Wiliam, only allows one person’s love. 

Wash away the love and hatred that Wiliam has carved into his bones. 

Is it the strong water in this pool, or I, Wiliam, who is deeply in love. 

Time passes by every minute and every second. 

People who eat melons outside have quit. 

“What’s the matter? Is Wiliam asleep?” 

“Does he still love me when he wakes up? Bah, does he still have a lover when he 
wakes up?” 

“A sleep can improve the state, and I cry with envy.” 

“Time flies so slowly, I really want to fast forward.” 

Hearing those lousy old men muttering, Su Emei’s heart came to his throat. 

Wiliam, are you really ready to be indifferent? 

In fact, when Wiliam entered the Qingqing Pool, Su Emei had an ominous feeling in her 
heart. 

According to Wiliam’s love-like character, he shouldn’t have entered the pool. 

Rather, it directly rejects this level of human ignorance. 



However, Wiliam entered. 

Did he give up? 

If so, I despise you. 

Su Emei thought to herself, but looked at Wiliam without blinking. 

At this moment, Wiliam, three words appeared in his mind. 

Snow White. 

These three words, like thick ink, were written in Wiliam’s soul. 

With the infiltration of the pool water, the thick ink gradually smudged out. 

Gradually, the three words Bai Fengxue became blurred. 

However, every time that swipe and swipe became blurred, a stinging pain hit Wiliam’s 
soul. 

Like a brush, it redrawn it heavily on every stroke that gradually faded away. 

This feeling is like a woman who is as gentle as water, standing in front of Wiliam 
beautifully. 

Whenever Wiliam wanted to forget her, the woman would stare angrily and reach out to 
grab Wiliam’s ear. 

A passionate yet ruthless look. 

The stinging pain in the soul is irritating Wiliam all the time. 

The three words Bai Fengxue became more and more intense as the pool water soaked 
in miraculously. 

And a pool of love water, which is ruthless and desireless, seems to have become a 
chaotic spring because of the addition of a woman’s charming and charming pen. 

In the sky, the voice of the idiot senior who wanted to cry without tears and was a little 
exasperated. 

“Wiliam, it’s not like this! You have to relax! You have to relax!” 

“Don’t mess with me!” 



 


